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SOLEMNITY OF OUR LORD JESUS CHRIST, KING OF THE UNIVERSE 
NOVEMBER 25, 2018 

FR. T’S TIDBITS: SUPPORTING OUR 

BULLETIN ADVERTISERS 
 

My parents had a family business a grocery 
store in Memphis, Michigan and it goes 
without saying that my siblings and I worked 
in the store until we left for college. I 
remember that my parents were always 
asked to place an ad in this or that paper. 
Placing an ad in any paper is an expensive 

proposition. It always made them feel good when a customer 
would come in and say they saw our ad in the paper. My 
parents would always say that placing the ad was money well 
spent. 

This little journey down memory lane brings me to my point. 
You have probably seen the ads that are in our bulletin. 
These advertisers are contacted by the bulletin company and 
pay a set amount to have their ad placed in our bulletin 
depending upon the size of their ad. As you can imagine, it 
can be an expensive proposition. By having their ads in our 
church bulletin, we are able to receive the bulletin every 
week at no cost to you or the parish.  

I would like to thank all the businesses that have renewed 
their contract with the bulletin company and I would like to 
thank and welcome those businesses that have “signed on“ 
for the first time. I thank you and appreciate all you do for 
the parish of St. Jane Frances de Chantal. Thank you for your 
generosity. 

Which brings me to another point. I would ask that all of us 
support the businesses that advertise in our bulletin and tell 
them that you saw their ad in the St. Jane Frances de Chantal 
church bulletin. As an aside, every week a business is 
highlighted on the parish sign on Ryan Road. I hope that the 
advertisers who have made a commitment to St. Jane 
Frances de Chantal parish through their advertising will echo 
the words my parents spoke, “it was money well spent.” 

Have a great week. 

Bon mot: Education is what remains after one has forgotten 

everything one learned in school. —Thomas Edison. 

Carpe Diem, 
Fr. Tony 

Fr. Tony Sulkowski 
Pastor 
Ext. 102 

Emmanuel: God With Us 
Today we celebrate the Solemnity of Christ the King (now called 
the Solemnity of Our Lord Jesus Christ, King of the Universe - 
say THAT ten times fast!). It is the last weekend of Ordinary 
Time as we make our way to the Advent season.  

While I was praying about a direction for our Advent 
communications, one word kept coming to me: Emmanuel. We 
are told that Emmanuel means “God with us.” Sitting with this 
word before the Lord, I realized that in this chaotic, broken 
world, God chooses to be present with us exactly where we are. 
THAT is the beauty of the King of the Universe wrapped in 
swaddling clothes. He is present in the muck and the mess, in 
the broken shards of our lives, in the darkness and in the 
despair. Nothing is too messy for Him.  

Over the next few weeks as we celebrate the Advent season, I 
invite you to contemplate our Advent focal theme: Emmanuel, 
God with us. How has He made Himself present to you? How 
has He brought hope to your despair, peace to your chaos, joy 
into sorrow, and love to your longing heart? How do YOU make 
God present to others in the mess of their lives?  God is with us 
in EVERY thing. May we know this in our lives and proclaim it to 
the world.  

Blessings,  

Rakhi 
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PARISH MISSION STATEMENT 
 

  “Nourished by God’s Word and the Eucharist, St. Jane Frances de Chantal Parish is a welcoming 
Catholic community dedicated to living and proclaiming the Gospel of Jesus Christ.” 

ST. JANE FRANCES de CHANTAL 
PARISH COMMUNITY 

 

38750 Ryan Rd. 
Sterling Heights, MI 48310 

Phone: (586) 977-8080 | Fax: (586) 977-9305 
 

www.sjfparish.org 

 

Weekend Masses 
    
 
Weekday Masses 
    
 
Holy Day Masses                                  As Announced 

Pastor 
    Rev. Anthony Sulkowski, ext. 102 
    FrTony@sjfparish.org 
 

Pastoral Associate / Worship Coordinator 
    Laurie Hall, ext. 104 
  LHall@sjfparish.org 
      

Business Manager 
    Jody Gazo, ext. 112 
    jgazo@sjfparish.org 
 

Director of Music 
    Janina Jacobs, ext. 103 
    JJacobs@sjfparish.org 
 

Director of Faith Formation & 
Youth Ministry Coordinator 
    Ben Klassen, ext. 108 
    bklassen@sjfparish.org 
 

Christian Service Coordinator &  
Adult Formation Coordinator 
     Deborah Mazur, ext. 107 
     dmazur@sjfparish.org 
 

Stewardship Liaison  
     Linda Smith, ext. 113 
     Lsmith@sjfparish.org 
 

Communications Facilitator 
     Rakhi McCormick, ext. 101 
     bulletin@sjfparish.org 
     Copy deadline for the bulletin is Tuesday at 10:00am.   
 

Office Assistant  
     Mary Ann Gleich 
     mgleich@sjfparish.org 
 
 
 

Monday - Thursday 
8:30am - 8:00pm 

(Closed from 12:00 to 1:15 for lunch) 
Friday: Closed 

Saturday: 2:30pm - 5:00pm 
Sunday: 10:00am - 12:30pm 

MASS SCHEDULE 

PARISH STAFF 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS 

MINISTRIES 

SACRAMENTS 

  Knights of Columbus  #13340 

 Joe Nida                                    586-977-8080 
 

Parish Nurse Ministry 

      Doreen Corby                           586-977-8080 
 

Seniors  

         Don Rogowski                           586-977-8080 
   

  Soup Kitchen 

  Steven Gadzinski                     586-731-4091 
 

  St. Vincent de Paul 

 Tom Harris                                 586-977-8080 
 

  Ushers-Ministers of Hospitality  

      Brian Brennan         586-264-1087 
 
 
 

CHILDREN’S BAPTISM 
Do you have a child you would like to have 
baptized? We would be delighted to talk to 
you about your options!  Please call the 
Parish Office to make arrangements.   

 

RECONCILIATION 
Tuesday from 5:30pm-6:30pm (or by appt.) 

 

MARRIAGE 
Congratulations! Please contact our Parish 
Office at least six months prior to your 
desired wedding date to make 
arrangements and start your preparations. 
Marriage guidelines are available at the 
Parish Office and should be read before 
your initial appointment. Participation in 
pre-marriage preparation will be arranged. 

 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK 
Contact the Parish Office to schedule. Also 
available once a month during the Tuesday    
evening Mass.  
 

RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS 
Are you interested in joining the Catholic 
Church? We are thrilled to have you! 
Contact our Pastoral Associate/Worship 
Coordinator, Laurie Hall, to begin the 
process by calling the Parish Office. 
Welcome home! 
 

PARISH SACRAMENTAL POLICY 
We ask that in order to have your child 
baptized here, or to be married here, you          
should be a registered parishioner or active 
in your previous parish. This means 
attending weekly Mass with your faith 
community, using your envelopes and 
taking part in parish activities.  

 
Visits to the Homebound for  

Communion / Anointing 
Please call the Parish Office to schedule. 

Saturday 
Sunday 

4:00pm 
9:00am & 11:30am 

Tuesday 
Wednesday, Thursday 

7:00pm 
8:00am 

This Week in Our Parish 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO JOIN THE ST. 
JANE FRANCES de CHANTAL FAMILY?  

BECOME A REGISTERED PARISHIONER! 
You may register at the Parish Office at 
anytime after Mass on the weekend or 
during regular office hours.  Please call 586-
977-8080 if you have any questions. We 
look forward to having you here! 

NEW TO THE PARISH? 

Visit the parish website to stay up to date on 
what is happening, to sign up to our parish 
news blasts, & to view the bulletin online! 

sjfparish.org 
 

Stay connected through social media! Find 
us on Facebook at @sjfparish and on 
Instagram at @stjanefrancesparish. 

FIND US ONLINE! 

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 26 
7:00pm Intercessory Prayer Team 

 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 27 
5:30pm Confessions 
6:00pm Rosary 
6:00pm Confirmation Prep 
7:00pm Mass w/Anointing 

 

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 28  
8:00am Mass 
9:30am Needle Crafters 
6:00pm  Needle Crafters 
7:00pm   Lectio Divina 
7:00pm  Choir Practice 

 

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 29 
8:00am  Mass 
1:!5pm  Swiffers, Team 1 
5:30pm  K-6 Faith Formation 

 

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30:  
Office Closed 

 

SATURDAY, DECEMBER 1 
Giving Tree Collect Gifts  
4:00pm  Mass  

 

SUNDAY, DECEMBER 2 
FIRST SUNDAY OF ADVENT 
Giving Tree Collect Gifts  
9:00am  Mass  
9:00am  RCIA 
10:00am  Heavenly Delights 
11:30am  Mass 
1:00pm  Baptisms 
6:00pm  High School Youth Ministry 
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SAVE THE DATE! 
 

The Angels and Inspiration Music Series proudly presents: 

  
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

IN ‘HOLIDAY MAGIC’ 
 

Hosted by: St. Jane Frances de Chantal Parish 
…and Janina Jacobs, Director of Music Ministries  

 

THURSDAY, DECEMBER 6TH AT 7:00PM 
 

Celebrate the joy of the season and enjoy a combination of 
religious music as well as popular holiday favorites. 

Originally the St. Jude Choral Club in Detroit, the Judelaires began 
performing many years ago and are well known for their audience-
pleasing style . . . and twice, they won the competition to open for 
the Rockettes Christmas show at the Fox Theatre! 

Bring your family and friends…the more, the merrier. A free-will 
offering will be taken up and a reception will be held afterwards. 

For details, email TheJudelaires@yahoo.com 
 or visit The Judelaires on Facebook: www.judelaires.com 

Today we celebrate the Solemnity of Christ the King, acknowledging that Jesus Christ is above all earthly 
rulers, past, present, or future. The solemnity of Christ the King was established in 1925, in the aftermath of 
the Great War and the rise of nationalism, which served to divide people and often cultures.  Most 
solemnities (feast days) are focused on biblical events. In contrast, “Christ the King” is focused on an idea. 
The original motivation for the feast was to celebrate the dominion of Christ that transcends national 
boundaries and that makes war a sacrilege against Christ’s body. 

How can I mark this feast day?  Today, war and terrorism still torment many areas of the world. On this 
solemnity, we can pray for these nations, we can pray for victims of acts of terror and of war.  We can also 
recognize that Jesus Christ should reign in our lives, guiding us in our thoughts, our decisions, and our 
actions.  We can acknowledge that in both the universe that is the entire world and the universe that is our 

own heart, Jesus Christ is Lord.  To state it simply, we can do as we have been called to do – see each other as Christ does – 
sisters and brothers, sharing in building the Kingdom of God. 

In what way is Jesus king in my life? How do I live in this world while living for God’s kingdom? 

MUSICAL NOTES  

Thank you to everyone who joined us 
for our first concert of the Angels & 
Inspiration Music Series at St. Jane 
Frances de Chantal. It was a huge 
success! So many have expressed 
gratitude for this wonderful tribute to 

our Veterans. Special thanks go to the 
Swing Shift Orchestra and Geoff & Lisa 
Watz for giving of their time and 
beautiful musical gifts to make this such 

an amazing afternoon. 

In other news, I now have over 30 people listed on the 
Choir roster, and there is room for more. If you've ever 
wondered about joining a choral or music program, DO 
consider it. We are a fun group and would be glad to have 
you. Our Cantors have begun to rehearse as well, so see 
me if you are interested. I am thrilled with the 
enthusiasm and willingness of all those involved in the 
music program as they continue to share their talent with 
us.  

Lastly, some of you have expressed concern over your 
ability to hear the cantors and choir. Please know we are 
working on a solution to balance the sound system so 
that all are able to hear the music during our Masses. Of 
note: the piano was tuned Wednesday and the organ is 
due next.....and so, we are assured of beautiful music for 
the holidays! 

Janina Jacobs 
Director of Music 
Ext. 103 
jjacobs@sjfparish.org 

Laurie Hall 
Pastoral Associate 
& Worship Coord. 
Ext. 104 

mailto:TheJudelaires@yahoo.com
http://www.judelaires.com
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DEBBIE MAZUR 

Christian Service & Adult Faith Formation Coordinator 
 

Ext. 107 
Email: dmazursjfparish@gmail.com 

THANK YOU, 

Knights of Columbus  

for a fabulous  

Spaghetti Dinner! 
 
 

To all the Knights, what an outstanding job you did 
preparing and hosting this wonderful event!  Please know 
how much it is appreciated.  Thanks to you nearly  $1000 
was raised to donate to the Fishermen’s Fund of Sacred 
Heart Major Seminary. 
 

This fund is a grant fund established by a group of lay 
persons and is primarily used to help offset some of the 
$18,000+ yearly cost for the undergraduate seminarians at 
SHMS.  The goal of the fund is to let no vocation be lost 
due to financial hardships.  Some monies are also made 
available to lay students studying towards ministry in the 
Church.  As you aware, the Church needs to 
rely more and more upon lay ministers in 
light of the decreasing number of vocations.   
 
Again, thank you Knights! Job well done! 

ST. JANE FRANCES DE CHANTAL HEALTH MINISTRY   
FLU SHOT: YOUR BEST BET FOR  

AVOIDING INFLUENZA 
BY MAYO CLINIC STAFF 

 
Getting a flu shot often protects you from coming down with 
the flu. And although the flu shot doesn't always provide total 
protection, it's worth getting. 
   
Influenza is a respiratory infection that can cause serious 
complications, particularly to young children, older adults and 
people with certain medical conditions. Flu shots are the most 
effective way to prevent influenza and its complications. The 
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) recommends 
that everyone 6 months of age or older be vaccinated annually 
against influenza. 
 

WHEN IS THE FLU VACCINE AVAILABLE?   
It is available now. It takes up to two weeks to build immunity 
after a flu shot, but you can benefit from the vaccine even if you 
don't get it until after the flu season starts. 
 

WHY DO I NEED TO GET VACCINATED EVERY YEAR? 
New flu vaccines are released every year to keep up with rapidly 
adapting flu viruses. Because flu viruses evolve so quickly, last 
year's vaccine may not protect you from this year's viruses. 
After vaccination, your immune system produces antibodies 
that will protect you from the vaccine viruses. In general, 
though, antibody levels start to decline over time — another 
reason to get a flu shot every year. 
 

WHO SHOULD GET THE FLU VACCINE? 
The CDC recommends annual influenza vaccinations for 
everyone age 6 months or older. Vaccination is especially 
important for people at high risk of influenza complications, 
including pregnant women, older adults, and young children.  
Chronic medical conditions also can increase your risk of 
influenza complications, such as cancer or cancer treatment, 
chronic obstructive pulmonary disease (COPD), cystic fibrosis, 
diabetes, obesity and HIV/AIDs.  Check with your doctor before 
receiving a flu vaccine if you are allergic to eggs, or if you had a 
severe reaction to a previous flu vaccine.   
 

CAN THE VACCINE GIVE ME THE FLU? 
No. The flu vaccine can't give you the flu. But you might develop 
flu-like symptoms — despite getting a flu shot — for a variety of 
reasons, including: 
 

Reaction to the vaccine.   Some people experience muscle 
aches and a fever for a day or two after receiving a flu shot. 
This may be a side effect of your body's production of 
protective antibodies. 

The two-week window. It takes about two weeks for the flu 
shot to take full effect. If you're exposed to the influenza virus 
shortly before or during that time period, you might catch the 
flu. 

Mismatched flu viruses. In some years, the influenza viruses 
used for the vaccine don't match the viruses circulating during 
the flu season. If this occurs, your flu shot will be less 
effective, but may still offer some protection. 

Other illnesses. Many other diseases, such as the common 
cold, also produce flu-like symptoms. So you may think you 
have the flu when you actually don't. 

WHAT KIND OF PROTECTION DOES THE FLU VACCINE 
OFFER? 
 
How well the flu vaccine works can vary. The flu vaccine is 
generally more effective among healthy children age 2 and older 
and adults age 64 and younger. Some older people and people 
with certain medical conditions may develop less immunity after 
receiving a flu shot. 
 
According to the CDC, in past flu seasons when the match between 
the flu vaccine and circulating strains of flu virus is close, a flu shot 
is 40 to 60 percent effective in reducing the risk of getting 
influenza among people of all ages. 

http://www.mayoclinic.org/about-this-site/welcome
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CHRISTMAS  

GIVING TREE 
“Whatever you do to the least of these,  

you do to me.”  
 

Please return unwrapped gifts, 
with the ornament tag attached, 
to collection boxes in the gathering 
space when you arrive at Mass on 
November 24th/25th or December 
1st/2nd. Gifts of cash or checks can 
also be dropped off at the Church 
office.   
 

On Sunday, December 9th at 12:30pm gifts will be wrapped 
in the Activity  enter.  If you would like to help with the 
wrapping please bring scissors, tape, gift boxes (if possible) 
NO WRAPPING PAPER NEEDED! All are welcome, but those 
under 16 yrs. old must be accompanied by an adult! 

Deadline for returning all gifts: 

Wednesday, December 5th 

 

GRIEF SUPPORT  

THROUGH THE HOLIDAYS 
  

St. Jane Frances de Chantal’s Grief Ministry is having 
two sessions that are open to anyone who 
has experienced a loss.  
  

THURSDAY, DECEMBER 13, 2018  

6:00-8:00PM 

 

SUNDAY DECEMBER 16, 2018  

11:00AM—1:00PM 
  

If you would like more information, please call Barb at 
(586) 264-0845. You are not alone. 

THANK YOU! 
 

On behalf of the children we serve we sincerely thank you for the 
blankets & hats given (by our Needlecrafters).  Your thoughtful 
and generous gift allow us to continue support of our Christ Child 
House and the other child-oriented programs we assist in metro-
politan Detroit.   

Christ Child Society of Detroit 

THANK YOU 
 

The Prison Ministry would like to say 
THANK YOU to all those who 
purchased Thanksgiving Pies...We 
sold a total of 125 baked items  for 
“On The Rise Bakery”!  Your 

generosity helps to provide housing, training, counseling and 
other support services to men who have been recently released 
from prison or completed substance abuse treatment.   

Thank You 

A sincere thank you to all parishioners and friends who bought 
Right to Life Christmas cards or donated to this most worthy 
cause!  As a result of your generosity we were able to donate $565 
to our local Right to Life NW Macomb chapter.  This group of 
dedicated volunteers work tirelessly to help those facing 
unplanned pregnancies and strive to educate all concerning 
respect for life issues from conception to natural death. 

 

CHRISTMAS FOOD 
BASKET COLLECTION 

“Lord, when did we see you hungry?” 
 
For Christmas our St. Vincent de Paul 
chapter provides holiday meal packages to over 40 families 
in need within our parish boundaries.  This only happens 
because of the generosity of you, our parishioners. 
 
The specific items we need to complete our Christmas 
meals include: 

 

 40 Hams 
 50 boxes of potato casserole 
mix (scallop, au gratin) 
 50 Canned sweet potatoes 
 50 Jello or pudding mix 
 

Note:  Please bring hams to the church office no later than 
Wednesday, December 12th! 
 

Thanks in advance! 

http://www.ccsdetroit.org/
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What were you thankful for this past Thursday?  Were you thankful for great 
shopping deals, family getting together, family leaving once they got together? 
How about the food that was eaten and the sounds of snoring on the couch after 
dinner with football on in the background (oh wait, that’s just my family)? 

October was a month that celebrated life, from conception to death.  Infants, the 
poor, the marginalized, those with cancer, and many other factors that surround 
us in life.  November begins with the celebration of the Saints, and the next day 
we celebrate and remember those that have left us over the past year on All Souls 
day. We thank the veterans for their service and we celebrate Thanksgiving.  
Finally the retail industry thanks us by giving us great deals on items that we all 
“need” and “cannot do without.” 

A question I would like to raise this week is this: “what is true freedom?”  Is it not 
having  to follow rules? No, without rules, I might feel safe because I am “bigger” 
than most people and I can handle myself, but I can’t always be there for my 
family and what would happen when the next “bigger” person comes along? No 
rules is NOT freedom!  Is freedom doing what I want to do, when I want to do it? 
That’s awesome until someone else expresses their freedom by doing something 
they want to do and it affects me in a negative way. So, that cannot be true 
freedom either. 

A life of balance, one with rules (geez, just like those 10 commandments that God 
gave to Moses, hmmm) that aren’t too oppressive and really reflect how we want 
to be treated by others.  If we follow these simple rules and treat others how we 
want to be treated, wouldn’t this be freedom?  Sure, until someone decides to not 
follow the rules.  Then what?  Well, we are human beings, limited by ourselves, 
living in terms that we dictate to ourselves and decide to follow by our own free 
will, granted to us by God.   

True freedom may never be seen here on Earth, because we are dealing with 
Human nature, which seems to always be looking at one another as competition 
as opposed to kindred.  God created mankind in perfection to be with Him. 
Mankind decided that we knew better (just like a bunch of 2 year old children  
testing the rules of their parents) and we decided to separate ourselves from God.  
God took care of us and gave us those ten rules (all really focused around the 
singular concept of Love) to follow, but mankind decided that if ten were “good” 
hundreds of rules, must be better.  Our minds know that hundreds are too many 
to follow, so instead of following them, we create even more rules to give 
exceptions to the first rules, that were put in place because someone, at 
sometime, decided that they had found the exception to the rule that….  Just the 
kind of circular (spiral?) reasoning that we find ourselves in today. 

Jesus Christ King of the Universe—a King, wanting only the good of His subjects, 
wanting the best for all.  That is what we conclude November with, and what we 
conclude our Liturgical year with—a celebration of the ONE that we should be 
holding up as an example.  Not “just” a prophet, not “just” man, but God as well, 
who has known from the beginning that true freedom is found in the oneness of 
God, and who through example of life, leads us back towards God, and through 
His death has provided us the example of selfless Love which has laid down the 
bridge that allows us to join God again.  Happy “New Years Eve” - we’ll see you 
next Liturgical Year, when we feel the “coming wind” of Christ in our lives again! 

BEN KLASSEN 

Youth Ministry Coordinator &  

Director of Faith Formation 

BKlassen@sjfparish.org 

Ext. 108 

ABOUT THE GOSPEL: 

This Sunday’s Gospel 
tells us Jesus is King, but 
he doesn’t demand 
anything except our love and obedience to the 
commandments. Jesus has authority over 
everything, but he humbles himself to serve us 
and even to die for us. 

IN CHURCH: 
Look around the church and find symbols of 
Jesus as King (e.g., crown of thorns on the 
crucifix statue of Jesus as King, or Infant of 
Prague wearing a crown). 

QUESTIONS FOR THE WEEK: 
 How is God’s kingdom different from a 

kingdom on earth? 

 What words would you use to describe a good 
leader?  Are our earthly leaders perfect?  Does 
Jesus sound like a good leader from the 
Gospel stories? 

 Who’s leadership make a difference to you?  
How do you show that you are a follower of 
that leader? 

FAMILY PRAYER: 
Jesus, you are a good and loving king. Help us to 
follow your will and trust that it is always for our 
good. 

QUESTIONS TO ASK YOURSELF NEXT WEEK, 

IN PREPARATION FOR MASS: 
 What does your family do to celebrate 

Advent? 

 Is Christmas only a day to get gifts, or does 
your family celebrate Jesus’ birthday? 

 What is a promise? What does Creation tell us 
about God? 

 
Family 
Corner 

CHILDREN’S LITURGY OF THE WORD BEGINS NEXT WEEK AT 

THE 11:30AM MASS! All young disciples from 4years old to First 

Communion age are welcome to join us to hear the Scriptures of the Mass at 
their level of understanding.  Bring your canned food with you, and we will drop 
it off at the Altar when we come back in!  Listen for Fr. Tony to invite you 
forward at the beginning of Mass. 

All Faith Formation Sessions resume this week and continue until the 

week before we celebrate the Birth of the Christ Child. 
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ATTENTION SENIORS! JOIN US FOR 

“THURSDAYS AT THE MUSEUM” 
 

The Detroit Institute of Arts is offering a FREE 

special program for adults 55 and older 
 

The DIA is offering groups of 25-50 people from Wayne, 
Oakland and Macomb counties FREE admission, FREE 
transportation and a complementary coffee and cookie 
reception.  The itinerary is 

12:00pm  Bus pick-up at St. Jane Frances 
1:00pm  Program begins 
2:30pm Coffee and cookie reception 
3:15pm  Buses depart from DIA to St. Jane Frances 

 
WE ARE SCHEDULED TO ATTEND THE FOLLOWING EVENT: 

Thursday, January 31st - Tour: DIA from A-Z  
(must sign up in the Parish Office by January 22nd) 

 
We can only take a maximum of 50 people, so sign up 
early!! Please contact Linda at 586-977-8080, ext. 113 or 
LSmith@sjfparish.org with any questions.  

THANK YOU, 

SWIFFERS! 
 

The Swiffers are teams of 
volunteers who help keep our 
church and gathering space looking 
beautiful!  They are responsible for 
cleaning the altar area and pews, 
wiping the windows on the 

entrance doors and vacuuming the gathering space.   

While we may not always take notice of their efforts, we 
always know that the sanctuary and gathering space is 
sparkling clean.  We would like to say a special THANK YOU 
to everyone who serves on a Swiffers team.  It is because of 
your time, talents and treasures that our worship areas 
always look so beautiful.  
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Mass Intentions 
MONDAY, NOVEMBER 26: NO MASS 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 27:  
7:00pm Dec. Guy Lazur (Don & Albina Srodon) 
 Dec. Mbrs. Srodon Family  
 (Srodon Family) 
 Liv. Katrina Tomja (Maria) 
 All Souls in Purgatory (Vicky Bui) 

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 28: 
8:00am Dec. Edward J. Novak 20th Anniv. 
 (Wife & Family) 
 Dec. Maureen Blair  
 (Richard & Judy Koelzer) 
 Dec. Paul Fink (Judy Taylor) 
 Liv. Ndua Vacaj (Wife, Maria) 

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 29:  
8:00am Dec. Mae Taylor (Judy Taylor) 
 Dec. Klara Blahota (Judy Taylor) 
 Dec. Mark & Lena Pepaj (Family) 
 All Souls in Purgatory (Vicki Bui) 

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 30: NO MASS 

SATURDAY, DECEMBER 1: 
4:00pm Dec. Josephine Andreski  
 (Paul & Betty Waleke) 
 Dec. Norma Kuefler (Marist Sisters) 
 Dec. Edward & Agatha Smak (Family) 
 Dec. Patt Bill (Don & Pauline) 

SUNDAY, DECEMBER 2: 
9:00am 1st Sun. Memorial Assn. Members 
 Dec. Pat Malone (Don & Pauline) 
 Dec. Frank & Lottie Slosek (Family) 
 Dec. Nancy Abate  
 (Tony & Joan Randazzo) 

11:30am For the Parishioners 
 Dec. Gini DenDooven  
 (Karen Graziano) 
 Dec. Paul Nonte  
 (Tom & Phyllis Harris) 
 Dec. Chester Tomaszycki  
 (Gadzinski Family) 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK OF  

NOVEMBER 25, 2018 

SUNDAY 
Our Lord Jesus Christ, King of the Universe 

Dn 7:13-14; Ps 93:1, 1-2, 5; 
Rv 1:5-8; Jn 18:33b-37 

MONDAY 
Rv 14:1-3, 4b-5; Ps 24:1bc-2, 3-4ab, 5-6;  

Lk 21:1-4 

TUESDAY 
Rv 14:14-19; Ps 96:10, 11-12, 13;  

Lk 21:5-11 

WEDNESDAY 
Rv 15:1-4; Ps 98:1, 2-3ab, 7-8, 9;  

Lk 21:12-19 

THURSDAY 
Rv 18:1-2, 21-23; 19:1-3, 9a;  

Ps 100:1b-2, 3, 4, 5; Lk 21:20-28 

FRIDAY 
Saint Andrew, Apostle 

Rom 10:9-18; Ps 19:8, 9, 10, 11;  
Mt 4:18-22 

SATURDAY 
Rv 22:1-7; Ps 95:1-2, 3-5, 6-7ab;  

Lk 21:34-36 

SUNDAY 
First Sunday of Advent 

Jer 33:14-16; Ps 25:4-5, 8-9, 10, 14; 
1 Thes 3:12—4:2; Lk 21:25-28, 34-36 

ST. EPHREM CATHOLIC CHURCH  
38900 Dodge Park |Sterling Heights 

Phone: 586-264-1230 |Fax: 586-264-2757 

Pastor: Fr. Craig Giera 
 

WEEKEND MASSES 
Saturday       4:30pm  
Sunday   9:00am & 11:00am 

 

WEEKDAY MASSES 
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday 

9:00am 
 

CONFESSIONS 
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday  

8:30am 
Saturday  12:15pm 

LOW GLUTEN HOSTS AVAILABLE:   For our 
parishioners with Celiac Disease, we now 
have procedures in place to help you 
celebrate the Eucharist with your parish 
family.  For more info or to take part, call 
the Parish Office at 586-977-8080. 

WEEKDAY LECTOR SCHEDULE 
 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 27 
Mary Anne Barczak 

 
 

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 28 
Judy Taylor 

 
 

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 29 
Barb Milczynski 

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE — DECEMBER 1ST & 2ND  

 4:00pm 9:00am 11:30am 

Presider Fr. Tony Fr. Tony Fr. Tony 

Sacristan(s) Tim & Karen Pawlik Ray Knapp Kathaleen Burley 

Lector 1 Linda Smith John Martin Bill Burr 

Lector 2 Craig Smith John Czarski Barb Milczynski 

Altar Servers Maddie Kleinberg Jasmine Abuel Amanda Dufoor 

 Tim Wainz Samantha Abuel Nancy Dufoor 

Ushers Team 1 Assigned Team 2 

& 

St. Jane Frances de Chantal  

Knights of Columbus 
Council 13340 

 

Wishes to recognize the 

contributions of the following 

Knights and families: 
 

OCTOBER  

KNIGHT OF THE MONTH 

Julius D’Ambrosio 
 

 

OCTOBER 

FAMILY OF THE MONTH 

James & Irma Duncan 
 
 

This recognition is given in honor of 
your dedicated service to our 
council and parish community. 
Thank you! 
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THANK YOU TO ALL OUR 
BULLETIN SPONSORS!  

 

We are so grateful you’ve chosen to 
advertise in the St. Jane Frances de 
Chantal bulletin.  
 
We ask our parishioners to support our 
advertisers as they are the ones that 
help make our bulletin possible. 

ONLINE GIVING 
 

We are grateful for your support of our 
church. Online Giving allows you to make 
contributions  to  our  church  without 
writing checks or worrying about cash 
donations. Visit our parish website at: 
 
 

www.sjfparish.org  
 
 
 
 
 

to sign-up for Online Giving. Email Jody 
Gazo at jgazosjfparish@gmail.com or call 
586-977-8080, ext. 112 with any questions. 
Thank you! 

ST. JANE FRANCES DE CHANTAL PARISH COUNCIL 

Doreen Corby, Christian Service 
Nancy Dufoor, Secretary 
Ray Fortier, Finance 
Joe Nida, Member at Large 
Bob Pawlik, Member at Large 
Eric Rzeppa, Education 

Linda Smith, Stewardship 
Leon Soltesz, Worship and Ushers 
Julie Sroka, Vicariate Rep 
Ray Sroka, Vicariate Rep 
Joe Wainz, Member at Large 

Fr. Tony Sulkowski, Pastor 
 

Craig Smith, Chairman   John Martin, Vice Chairman & Worship 
248-515-5355 | crsgto@live.com jdsmarti@netscape.net 

Please pray for the men and women serving our country in the Armed Services that they 
may return home safely to family and friends. We remember particularly: 

Robert Bain, Army 
Chris Burley, Navy 
Shaun Chaplin, Air Force 
Amir Ciplakovic, Marines 
Charles Cosnowski, AirForce  
Melanie De Le Ree, Air Force 
Alexander J. Hendzell, Marines 
Zack Hoover, Air Force 
Louis B. Kasper III, Coast Guard 

Stephen LaBarge, Army 
Carmen LaForest, Navy 
Matthew McDowell, Air Force 
Cassidy Kicinski Rose, Air Force  
Jeremy Rzeppa, Navy 
Scot D. Skoczylas, Navy 
Sean Slattery, Marines 
Allison Stewart, Army 
Anthony Trotta, Navy 

TOGETHER LET US PRAY… 
   Please pray for those who are in special need of our prayers. 

Lillian Arendall 
Tim Broders 
James Brown 
Sam Castelli 
Sandy Castelli 
Jack Caradonna 
Lorenza Caradonna 
Vicki Chrzanowski 
Bernie Colasanti, Jr 
MaryAnn DeDonatis 
Lorraine Dory 
Ronald Dreslinksi, Sr.  
Rita Duffey 
Kevin Dufoor 
Jim Duncan 
Jean Duynslager 
Shirley Essad 
Greg Evanzia 
Danny Frezza 
Marie Gagnon 
Richard Gerst 
Charles Grade 
Barbara Franklin 
Dennis Franklin 
James Friedmann 
Greg Gibson 
Cindy Graham 
Pauline Gronowski 
Phyllis Harris 
Scott Harris 

Elizabeth Kaptur 
John Karalunas 
Richard Kaufmann 
James Klassen 
Susan Kowalski 
Frances Kraft 
Walter Kronner 
James Kwapis 
Fr. Gerry LeBoeuf 
Dorothy Lentz 
Thomas Lentz 
Sandra Lewis 
Samuel Llewellyn 
Daniel Lynch 
Sr. Eileen Lynch 
Lynn Macieczni 
Walter Majka 
Lucy Maloziec 
Addison Mathews 
Jeffrey Maxwell 
Bernice McIlwain 
Jean McDonald 
Barbara Mezzapelle 
Karen Mosher 
William Navalta 
Norma O’Connor 
Kathleen Pawlik 
Matthew Pawlik 
Judy Peterson 
Adam Phillips 

Anita Pitlock 
Amy Zachwieja Raggio 
Marlene Rokicki 
Olivia Rokicki 
Junito Sacdalan 
Ray Samarziya 
Lori Chmielewski Sanders 
Stephen Schriedel 
Arnold Semrau 
Brian Smith 
Pat Sowa 
Lois Theisen 
Daniel Van Acker 
Richard Volpe 
Helen Walczak 
Merrie Watchowski 
Roy Weickel 
Kevin Wilcox 
Don G. Wisniewski 
Toni Woodring 
Edward Young 
Carol Zachwieja 
Marsha Zanardelli 
Nicole Zapinski 
Marti Zysk 

ST. JANE FRANCES DE CHANTAL PARISH COUNCIL 


